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Clubs and Fayetteville
Happenings

Socials BY MRS. T.H. KINNEY

Memorial Day will be celebrated on May 26, in accord-
ance with the federal practice of observing national
holidays on Mondays. Perhaps you will consider sharing
meal with the elderly home bound persons.

Members of the Zeta Phi Beta Sorority held their
regular monthly meeting Saturday past at the Lakeview

Country Club. Soror G.T. Hollingsworth presided. A
delicious repast was enjoyed immediately followed by
the business session. Plans were made for those sorors who

plan to attend the 1980 Boule which is to be held in

Memphis, Tennessee.

BETTER HOMES AND GARDENS CLUB MEETS AT
MRS. LENORA HOOKER'S

The May meeting of the Better Homes and Gardens Gub
was held at the home of Mrs. Lenora Hooker.

Devotions were led by Chaplain Magnolia Eings. Re-

ports on recent Rower Show wher the club received (4)
blue ribbons, and discussions of annual worship celebration
at St. Mark AME Zion Church on May 18 were discussed.

A progress report was made by Mrs. Helen Brown on the
25th Anniversary Celebration to be held on June 28.

Mrs. Carrie Vereen submitted names of prospective new
members. Mrs. Eings reported that one of the former
charter members was ill and it was suggested that visits be
made and that flowers be taken from gardens.

Members present: Louise Jenkins, Mable Bryant, Fran-
ces Watson, Magnolia Eings, Ella Brown, Catherine Page,
Helen Brown, Gladys Dawkins, Beulah Hill, Annie Green,
Lenora Hooker and Carrie Vereen.

A colorful and tasty repast of seasonal appeal was enjoy-
ed by all.

Mrs. Gladys Dawkins thanked the hostess for the club.J. 53"
MRS. HATTIE SINGLETON HONORED

Mrs. Hattie Singleton, right, is being presented with gifts and awards by Daughter Ruler Marion Lofton of Solome
No. 704.
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Girl Scout Troop 384 accompanied by their troop lead-

ers, Mr. and Mrs. Ted Cassidy, spent Mother's Day weekend
at Carowinds. The day was filled with lots of fun and ad-

venture. Some of those enjoying the trip were: Regina
Parker, J. B. Mickles, Pam Moore, Sonja Alexander, Kem
Gilmore, Krista Lewis and Valarie Bass.

Miss Inga Perry, a student at East Carolina University,
spent a few days with her mother in Seat Pleasant, Mary-
land. She has returned to East Carolina University forJ SQ0KE9
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The Congregation of St. Luke AME Church which had
its origin approximately a decade after the Civil War, dedi-

cated a new sanctuary at 4:30 pjn., Saturday, May 17,
while entertaining the 1 1 1th session of the North Carolina
Annual Conference of the African Methodist Episcopal
Church. Bishop Henry W. Murph officiated.

The church had its beginning in 1879 with a small band
of devout people who gathered regularly at the home of
Mrs. Amanda Thomas for prayer, exhortation, comfort and

charity. The church was first situated on Hay Street
between the former Prince Charles Hotel and the Atlantic
Coast Line Railroad. The congregation remained there for
33 years until they moved to Cashwell Street where they
remained for 66 years. They moved into the new education-
al building on Hillsboro Street on April 9, 1978.

Dr. William M. Bell, special assistant to the Chancellor
for Development at Fayetteville State University, was the
guest Men's Day speaker at Simon Temple AME Zion
Church on Yadkin Road last Sunday morning.

The Rev. Aaron J. Johnson, pastor of Mount Sinaie

Baptist Church, was in charge of the 3 pjn. service.
Dr. Bell is a native of Polk County, Georgia, and is a

retired U.S. Air Force lieutenant colonel. He holds bache-

lor's, master's and doctoral degrees from Ohio State Uni-

versity in Columbus, Ohio. He was the first black person to
become a member of the Ohio State varsity football team
and was named an tackle in 1931 .

The Theodore Kinneys joined other friends in a "Spring
Cookout" at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Gene Haile Satuday
past in nearby Hope Mills. Games, fellowship and delicious
food were enjoyed.

The Fayetteville Observer-Time- s carried an interesting
article on Sunday past recognizing Marshall and his wife,
Mrs. Lucille Ray. Mr. Ray retired from the Army in 1973.
Mrs. Ray is a 42-ye- ar retired teacher. They enjoy a two and
one-hal- f acre vegetable farm, a rose garden, twenty chickens
and compulsive bowling.

Ray works in the Pre-Tri- al Release Program of Cumber-
land County and plays the Drums for the Sunshine Rhythm
Makers. He has received several awards. Mrs. Ray directs
the Sunshine Rhythm Makers, is district supervisor in the
Household of Ruth and is a member of the Eastern Star.
The Rays share the idea that "you have to get up and do to
forget your complaints."

Applications are now being taken for the 1980 National
Youth Sports program to be held at Fayetteville State Uni-

versity June 13-Ju- ly 18. Applicants must be 10 through.
18 'years of age . The program wBl be provided dairy; Moo
day through Friday, 6 pjrf."AU participants will receive a
snack lunch each day before activities and dinner at the
conclusion of daily activity. Call 483-131- 5, 486-134- 9 or
486-1- 5 1 1 between 8 a.m. and 5 pjn.

EE. Smith High School football standout Stanley
Davis has been invited to play in the North Carolina
Jaycees' Boys Home All-St- ar football game on July 19.
Davis has accepted a grant to North Carolina State.

"Twelve Angry Men" opened Thursday past at 8:15
pjn., at Fort Bragg Playhouse.

A "Pig Pickin"' was enjoyed Saturday past, sponsored
by the Fayetteville Museum of Art back of Eutaw Center.

The annual Memorial Day weekend gathering of the
National Association of E.E. Smith Alumni and Friends,
Inc., will be Friday, May 23, through Sunday, at the
Heart of Fayetteville Motel. Registration begins at 6 pjn.

The guest speaker at the dinner-banqu- et on Saturday
will be Dr. Emest A. McNeill, a 1961 graduate, who is
coordinator of Area of Education and associate professor
of special education at Fayetteville State University. You
are invited!!!

Ms. Jessica Denise Durham, 2015 Seabrook Road, has
graduated from the 19th Class of the Agricultural Institute
at North Carolina State University in Raleigh. The institute
offers a two year program which prepares students to
manage farms and businesses related to agriculture.

Evann Rowe Duncan has received a master of arts degree
from Pembroke State University.

Ms. Janet Lucas Henley, 6534 Amanda Circle, has gradu-
ated summa cum laude from Shaw University in Raleigh.
She is a graduate of E. Smith High School

Ms. Sandra Cobb Woohveaver has earned her certificate
in nurse-midwife- ry from Mehany Medical College in
Nashville, Tennessee.

This is a week you can put your feet in good foot wear.
It's National Foot Health Week. "Take Care of Your Feet,
One Pair-Mu- st Last a Lifetime." Whether you are a jogger
or into disco, a ballet dancer, an everyday walker, etc, be
sure to consider the best of care for your child's feet as
well as your own.

John Waddey, president of the Tennessee Volunteers
for Life spoke Friday evening at the Seabrook Auditorium.
The Right to Life Group of Cumberland County sponsored
it.
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summer school. ihe spent a night with her grandmother,
Mrs. Virginia Kenion on her way back to school.

Tanilla Kaye Turrentine flew to Oklahoma, May 7, to
visit her friend, Riccardo Privette, who is stationed in the
Air Force. She returned home, May 18.

Congratulation and best wishes to newlyweds, Mr.
and Mrs. Henry Kitnee. They were united in marriage,
Saturday, May 17. Mrs. Kitney is the daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Alco Carrington.

The P.A.C. held its regular meeting Wednesday, May 14
at Operation Breakthrough at Whitted School. Mrs. Gladys
Surles, chairman, presided.

,K
Ms. Gail McRae, planner of OBI,, gave three report.

Clftm Baines gave remarks and'Mr. Lonhie gave a report o
' planting gardens and' the locations available and cannery.

For more information on cannery and planting gardens
: please call 682-320- 9 or 682-944- 4. If you wish to have Ms.
Gail McRae visit your Neighborhood Council, call
682-571- 1.

Woman's Day was observed at Red Mountain Baptist
Church, Rougemont, Sunday, May 18. Rev. Lottie Kee,
Associate Minister, Union Baptist Church, was the speaker.
The theme was: "A Vision, A Voice, A Virture.

Other program participants were: Mrs. Zora Torain,
Mrs. Hallie Bass, Mrs. Georgia Johnson, Mrs. Emma Bullock
Mrs. Joann Mangum, Mrs. Lessie Daye, Miss Wanda Harris,

. Miss Monica Parker, Master David Harris, Jr., Mrs. Violet

. Rogers and Mrs. Catherine Parker.
Bouquets were presented by Mrs. Lessie Daye and Miss

Wanda Harris to Honorary Seniors, Mrs. Margaret J. Parker,
Mrs. Willie Rhodes, Mrs. Hattie Parrish and Mrs. Nannie

' Torain. t

Mrs. Gertrude Lyons introduced the speaker. Music
was furnished by the Senior Ladies of the church under
the direction of Mrs. Violet Rogers.

Miss Elizabet Jones has returned to her home in Balti--.
more after spending a few days with her parents, Mr. and

t Mrs. James Edward Jones on Sprindale St.
'

Congratulations to all high school and college graduates
and may you have a prosperous future.

!
.

; Pray for the following sick and shut-in- :

Mesdames Ludie B. Parker, Maud Lucas, Georgianna
Ray, Flossie Webb, Sadie Cousin, Hallie Crews, Odessa
Foushee, Queennie Jacobs, Estelle Nixon, Bettie Harris,
Roxie Sales, Victoria Cain, Inez Milton, Annie Lipscomb,
Mildred Jones, Mary Gregory, Emma Mangum, Mable Ray,
Daisy Newman, Agnes Lunsford, Annie Strickland, Janie
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Blackwell, Alma Steele, and Lizzie Timberlake; and W. A.
Harris, Preston Jones, Lucious Glenn, Jural Johnson and
Hosea Moore.

Sincere sympathy is extended to the familes of the fol-

lowing deceased: Sudie S. Bass, Chester Clark, Mable
Smith Battle, Martha D. Cooper, Joyce Pierce, Noah Rus-

sell, F. Jones of Chapel Hill, Mrs. Ruth Wilson, Le Arthur
Langley and Mrs. Novella Cannady.

MS. ELLA MAE McMILLAN WEDS
REV. LUTHER JAMES WE STB ROOK. Jr.

Ms. Ella Mae McMillan, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Theodore McMillan, and the Reverend Luther James
Westbrook, Jr., son of the Rev. and Mrs. LJ. Westbrook,
Sr., of Baltimore, Maryland, were married Saturday noon in
Swans Creek Baptist Church.

The reception was at the Ramada Inn.
The bride is a graduate of North Carolina Central Univer- -'

sity.
The bridegroom is a graduate of Shaw University and the

Interdenominational Theological Center, Morehouse School
of Religion, Atlanta, Georgia. He is the pastor of Star of
Bethel Baptist Church.

The couple will live in Hendersonville.
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Rest Haven Nursing Home observed "National Nursing,
Home Week" with an open house each day. Refreshments
were served and the public was invited to enjoy the enter-
tainment.

On June 21, a group plans to go to the Great Smokey
'

Mountains to begin a white water adventure. Experienced
guides wul accompany the trip down the scenic French
Broad River.

Cinderella was enjoyed at Pine Forest Senior Hfrhi
School during the weekend. !
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Sympathy is extended to Mrs. Dorothy Stnadifer and
family in the loss of husband, Mr. Willie Standifer.

ARCHIE STANFIELDS CELEBRATE 50TH
ANNIVERSARY

Mr. and Mrs. Archie Stanfield celebrated their 50th
Anniversary at the home of their daughter, Mrs. Wilbur
Parker of Bahama. Mrs. Parker, along with her sisters,
Mrs. Nellie Battle, Mrs. Bernice Wells, Mrs. Margaret Jack-- !

son, and her brother, Archie Parker, Jr., presented their '

parents with a beautiful plaque honoring their anniversary. .

The occasion brought together many friends and relatives '
.

and a numerous amount of lovely gifts. i

i.

Mme. Marie Curie was the first to receive more than
one Nobel prize - for chemistry and physics.)

Sunday on the Lake, an arts and crafts festival was
enjoyed in nearby Hope Mills Sunday past from 2-- 7 pan.

A stress management workshop for teachers was beTMiiaiMwi "v'" uu. iv i t'ou., u uw A If lAietBuBC
Dale Robinson, NEA representative, conducted the work-
shop for about sixty people.

, The public enjoyed a display of junior and senior htj
Muwva wuh mail.
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